Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 2 September 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.35pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Campbell, Turner, Hanmer, Eden (arrived 7.40pm), County Cllr Fatemian (left 8.15pm), District Cllr Williams (arrived 8.30pm) and Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer
Apologies for absence: Cllr Styles
	15/091
	Declarations of Interest: there were none.  Councillor Eden, arriving after 7.35pm, was asked by the Chairman to declare any interests.  He had no interests to declare.

	15/092
	Minutes of the last meeting:  Cllr Turner proposed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 1 July 2015 be RESOLVED as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  This was seconded by Cllr Hanmer and passed unanimously.

	15/093

	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda:  there were no matters arising.

	15/094
	Parish Clerk's Report:  The dog bin for Bloodybones Lane will be installed soon.


	15/095
	Correspondence:  emailed to Councillors throughout the month.  OCC is holding a consultation until 5 October into proposed changes to the household waste recycling centres in Oxfordshire.  Consultation documents are available on line at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/waste Villagers are urged to respond to the proposed closure of both Ardley and Alkerton tips.

	15/096

	Public Participation:  none.

	15/097
	County Councillor’s Report:  County Cllr Fatemian reported on the following items:
· OCC consultation on the household waste recycling strategy for Oxfordshire
· OCC consultation on supported transport

· OCC’s CEO has stepped down.  The CEO post is being reviewed.
· OCC is sharing some services with Hampshire CC (e.g. IT, payroll, HR).



	15/098

	District Councillor’s Report:  Cllr Williams is chasing OCC for a date for the drains and gullies north of the bridge to be cleared.


	15/099
	Parish Matters:

	15/099/1


	First Aid Courses:  Cllr Hobbs is arranging a third course with St John Ambulance.


	15/099/2
	Proposed Wooden Play Equipment for West Close:  The Parish Council is still waiting for pre-application advice from Cherwell District Council.
 

	15/099/3
	Bus Routes:  Cllr Campbell attended a public transport consultation at Banbury Town Hall in July.  There is a new Bartons/Duns Tew/Deddington shuttle bus service.  This is very similar to one which Councillors would like to see serve the Barfords.  County Cllr Fatemian will speak to OCC’s transport department to see it would be possible for a shuttle bus to call at the two villages.

	15/099/4
	Council Tax:  Cllr Campbell wanted to know how much in total Barford residents pay in council tax.  Every year, the level of council tax for Cherwell District Council (CDC), Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) and the Police and Crime Commissioner for Thames Valley (PCC) is determined by dividing the amount of money required to cover spending on service delivery by the number of properties for which council tax is payable – expressed as band D equivalents. The number of band D equivalent properties varies each year as a result of new homes being built and old ones being demolished. The number is also affected by the level of people eligible for discounts and council tax reduction (the replacement for council tax benefit).

The cost in 2015/2016 for the Barfords is £1,548.87 for a Band D property.  This is made up of OCC - £1,232.46, PCC £163.70 and CDC 123.50 (includes £29.21 for the Parish Council).


Chairman’s initials………………..





Date………………………………
	15/099/5
	Noticeboards:  The Parish Clerk had received a request from a resident for two new noticeboards to be purchased to replace a) one at the Village Hall and b) one in Townsend.  The Parish Council is not responsible for the noticeboard at the Village Hall.  It is responsible for the one in Townsend but following a discussion, Councillors agreed unanimously that they would not replace it, it being in a reasonable condition and adequate for the purpose.


	15/100
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	15/100/1
	Seven planning applications/TCAs were received during July and August.  There were no objections, although Councillors expressed concerns about 15/01354/F, land to rear of Applea Banks, Lower St being turned in to a brownfield site.


	15/100/2
	Cherwell DC had granted four planning applications/TCAs since the last meeting.

	15/100/3
	15/01030/F 3 Old Council House, Townsend, StM – application withdrawn by applicant on 24 July.

	15/101
	Reports from Meetings: there were none.

	15/102
	Finance:

	15/102/1

	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedule of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £1,411.94, (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Turner moved acceptance of the payments detailed.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and approved unanimously.


	15/102/2
	External Audit 2014/2015: BDO LLP completed the external audit of the 2014/2015 accounts on 20 July 2015 with no issues arising.  Cllr Hobbs proposed acceptance of the conclusion of audit.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and unanimously accepted.  The Notice of Conclusion of Audit has been displayed on the noticeboard by the village hall since 1 August 2015.


	15/102/3
	S137 Grant Application: an application for a S137 grant was received in June from Barford Village Hall Committee.  Financial details had been provided and at the July meeting Councillors discussed the application with the village hall committee member in attendance.  Councillors had had time to consider the application and Cllr Hobbs proposed that a grant of £800 be awarded.  This was seconded by Cllr Turner and approved unanimously.

 

	AOB
	· There will be no Parish Council meeting in December as the Village Hall is being used for the Pantomime and there is no suitable alternative venue for the PC to use.
· Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.
· The Parish Council website can be accessed on www.thebarfordvillages.co.uk



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 7 October 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.52pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


